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“…SHARE THE BOUNTY…” 

POTLUCK LUNCHEON ~ 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 18 

Immediately  
following worship 

 
 
 

 
 

Come and celebrate the bountiful gifts given  
and received by our church 

 
Give thanks & celebrate our stewardship month,  

our church family   
& our opportunities for serving our Lord. 

Bring a couple of dishes to share. 
Bring joy of being together. 

November 4  Puppets in the 
Pulpit in worship 

 
November 10 Visioning Day with 

David Hyatt 
 
November 11  Consecration 

Sunday 
 
November 18 Thanksgiving 

Luncheon  
 “Share the Bounty” 
 
November 25 Thanksgiving 

Mark Your  
Calendar 
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1) Why do people need Jesus Christ?  
2) Why do people need the church?  
3) Why do people need our particular church?   
 
 These are three questions for each of us 
for ourselves and our church to think about 
and answer clearly. These are questions 
offered by Adam Hamilton, pastor of Kansas 
Cities UM Church of the Resurrection, in his 
words of evangelism. These are questions 
that were posed again and again in the many 
books and discussions during the eight 
months of the Lay Leadership Development 
monthly sessions (NHUMC participants: Lee 
Walz, Joyce Ollendike, Kim Brake, Diana 
Baldwin). These are questions… what are 
answers for you?   
 “Do not let the size of our congregation 
keep you from inviting others to join you. 
Whether our church has 12 on Sunday or 
1,200 on Sunday, we have a wonderful gift to 
offer our friends, relatives, associates and 
neighbors who do not yet attend worship 
faithfully - it is a gift from Jesus Christ: 
forgiveness for their sins (Romans 3); a life 
filled with the increasing fruits of: “love, joy, 
peace, patience, kindness, generosity, 
faithfulness, gentleness, and self-
control.” (Galatians 5:22 NRSV); and the 

The Path of Evangelism... promise of eternity in heaven (John 14: 1-3).” 
 Include in your answers one good thing 
that is happening at our church that is 
meaningful for you (… the choir, your Sunday 
School class, the fellowship of family, worship 
and prayer together, the summer food 
program, serving at Loaves & Fishes, the 
pastor’s new sermon series, the bell choir…). 
Share this one good thing in three or four 
sentences, with another person this coming 
week.  
 These thoughts offered by the NHUMC 
Radical Hospitality Team are partially 
excerpted from: 
CATCH a church wide program of evangelism 
by Debi Nixon with Adam Hamilton 
68 Ways to Increase Worship Attendance by 
Bob Crossman, Arkansas Conference UMC 

Children’s sermon time with  
Clint Darr on Sunday, October 28 
 
Photo courtesy of Cindy Harper 



 You may find it interesting that Jesus talked more about 
stewardship than he did on the subject of heaven or hell. He 
talked as much about money as he did prayer. It was that 
important to him. There are thirty-eight parables (stories 
attributed to Jesus) with sixteen of the thirty eight dealing with 
stewardship. He was concerned with his people handling the 
resources we’ve been blessed with. 
 The annual stewardship campaign is a focused time in the 
life of the church when the congregation, individually and 
collectively, is encouraged to develop the joy-filled spiritual 
gift of generous giving. During this time we are asked to 
reflect on all the ministries, programs, and blessings the 
church provides and to prayerfully consider the financial 
needs of the church by pledging a percentage giving or tithing 
for the upcoming year. Contributing to New Horizons UMC is 
in response to God's love and is a concrete expression of 
faith and commitment to Christ and His Church. 
 

Stewardship Campaign? Why?  

The Stewardship campaign occurs in the fall so 
that the amount of pledged contributions can be 

anticipated and factored into the church 
budget. However, pledges can be 
received and are welcome throughout 
the year.   You will be invited to 
complete and submit your pledge card 
on Consecration Sunday, November 
11.  Please join us. 
 
- Bette Wordelman 
Stewardship 
& Financial 
Committee 
Chair 



 

 “As God’s chosen ones, holy and beloved, 
clothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, 
humility, meekness, and patience. Bear with one 
another and, if anyone has a complaint against 
another, forgive each other; just as the Lord has 
forgiven you, so you also must forgive.  Above all, 
clothe yourselves with love, which binds 
everything together in perfect harmony. And let 
the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, to which 
indeed you were called in the one body.  And be 
thankful. Let the word of Christ dwell in you 
richly” (Colossians 3:12-16a). 
 Our SPRC (Staff-Parish Relations Committee) 
recently has called upon the Rev. Jim Bryan for 
his expertise. He agreed to meet with them, and 
has attended two of their meetings. Jim is a 
retired United Methodist minister, who served at 
Missouri United Methodist Church. Many of you 
know him. When I began serving at New 
Horizons, Jim kindly and generously agreed to 
serve as my Mentor. Now he has graciously 
agreed to help our SPRC group. 

(Continued on page 5) 

November Lectionary 
Reading 

November 4  
23rd Sunday  after Pentecost 
Ruth 1:1-18 
Psalm 146 
Hebrews 9:11-14 
Mark 12:28-34 
 
November 11  
24th Sunday  after Pentecost  
Ruth 3:5; 4:13-17 
Psalm 127 or Psalm 42 
Hebrews 9:24-28 
Mark 12:38-44 
 
November 18  
25th Sunday  after Pentecost 
1 Samuel 1:4-20 
1 Samuel 2:1-20 or Psalm 113 
Hebrews 10:11-14 (15-18, 19-25 
Mark 13:1-8 
 
November 25  
Last Sunday after Pentecost/
Christ the King Sunday 
2 Samuel 23:1-7 
Psalm 132:1-12 
Revelation 1:4b-8 
John 18:33-37 

Your vote counts. 
Vote on Tuesday, 

November 6. 

19 Days of Prayer for 
God’s Vision  



 Upon Jim’s suggestion, we have entered into a period of 
congregational preparation for the Visioning Day which will 
take place on Saturday, November 10 from 9am – 12:30pm. I 
hope you will all make a point of coming to church that day to 
work with the Rev. David Hyatt, our Consultant, on creating a 
new vision statement for New Horizons. David is asking us to 
consider what is God’s desire for our church for the next 3-5 
years. Everyone’s input is essential, as we call forth from all 
of you what God’s vision is for the body of Christ, in this 
particular time and place. 
 To prepare us for that Visioning Day, we have entered 
into 19 days of prayer!  Jim Bryan has given us 19 scriptures 
that speak to us about what it means to be the Church.  The 
one I have cited above, from Colossians, is an example of 
them. To accompany each scripture, I am creating a daily 
prayer for us to pray as a church family.  We will also pray 
daily for about 6-8 people, which will allow us to cover the 
whole congregation.  The scripture, prayer and names will 
come to you by email.  You may use them anywhere: at 

(Continued from page 4) 

 
- Heather Morgan 

home, at the office, or even in your car!\ You may 
say these prayers at your own convenience, 

within your daily routines of everyday 
life. 
 The scriptures we are praying uphold 
the biblical vision of the Church as a 
beloved community, whose members 
treat one another in a Godly way.  A 
church that lives out this vision truly 
honors the Christ in one another, grows 
in faith and love together, and serves the 
world in Jesus’ name.  Through our 19 
daily prayers, God is inviting us to be 
molded and shaped into a vital, vibrant 
congregation that radiates God’s 
glorious light to all who live or work 
within the radius of the church.  May we 
be enriched by this biblical vision! 



Dear New Horizons United Methodist 
Church, 
 
 This letter acknowledges receipt from 
you of the gift of $300 in support of the 
Institute for International Medicine (INMED) 
for Kapuna & Kikori Hospitals in Papua New 
Guinea. 
 We are extremely grateful for your 
support of this ministry to prepare the next 
generation of medical missionaries! 
 
Respectfully, 
Nicholas Comninellis, MD 
INMED President/CEO 

 Thanks  so 
much to all who 
participated in any 
way in the Festival 
of Sharing this 
year.  In addition 
to cash gifts 
gathered through 
the Birthdays and Blessings Box, we delivered 
the following items to the Festival: 
 

· 22 Readin' and Writin' Packs (to be 
distributed by service agencies to children 
in Missouri), 

· 2 Church World Service School Kits (to be 
used internationally), 

· 20 pairs of eye glasses, 

· 1 wall hanging, a gift given to Connie 
Morgan and donated by Connie to the 
Festival. 

 
 Thanks also to everyone who made the 
trip to Sedalia.  The weather was lovely, (it 
was dry...a blessing for all who serve at the 
Festival each year), participation was very 
good and most importantly, people in Missouri 
and around the world will be blessed.  
 
- Carol Oliver 
 
 

 
Dear New Horizons United Methodist Church, 
 
 Thank you for your gift of $236 to 
CEDEPCA. Your support is deeply 
appreciated. 
 Thanks to your generosity, CEDEPCA is 
able to continue transforming the lives of our 
friends in Guatemala through its many 
programs. Your contribution will be prayerfully 
and carefully used to further the wonderful 
mission of CEDEPCA. 
 
Grace and Peace, 
Anne Sayre 



 The Church Council has voted to contract with Mr. David 
Hyatt to return to New Horizons to lead the congregation in a 
Visioning Day Workshop on November 10, 9am-
12:30pm.  The main question posed that day will be "What is 
God's vision for our church, for the next 3-5 years?"  Prior to 
the workshop, congregants will be asked for other input as 
well; anything they wish to share with the leaders in the 
Visioning process.  
Congregants will use a tool for studying demographics called 
the MissionInsite Report.  This document will be available to 
the congregation ahead of the workshop, so folks may study 
it and formulate insights from statistical information about our 
mission field.  While we are at the workshop, input will be 
generated from the ideas of those present.  Participants will 
pray for discernment as they go through the process.  
 Following the workshop, the next step is to put the ideas 
that have been generated into a Vision Statement within 
about 30 days.  The statement will be sent to the leaders for 

us.  The new Vision Statement could be 
ready by the new year, for programming 
and activities in 2013  
 This workshop is open to ALL. 
Everyone is invited to attend. The more 
participation we have, the more valuable 
our new vision will be!  
 
- Heather Morgan 

input and feedback.  Then it will be shared with 
the congregation when it is ready to be 
"affirmed."  The timeline depends upon all of 

Visioning Day  

Daylight Saving 
Time ends 
Saturday, 

November 3 at 
2:30am. Set your 

clocks back 1 hour 
before you go to bed. 



  
 
 
 
 
 

 The United Methodist Women enjoyed a 
Harvest Meal on October 23. It was well 
attended by 17 women. A good time of 
fellowship was enjoyed by all in attendance. 
 Linda Mealy, District Secretary of UMW, 
conducted the Installation of Officers for 2013: 
President, Marie Powell; Vice President, Carol 
Smith; Secretary, Cindy Reams; Treasurer, 
L e n o r a  M i l l e r ;  S e c r e t a r y  o f 
Program     Resources, Pat Fleischer; Chair of 
Nominations, Luella Adams. 
 The women will be providing pecans for 
sale during the months of November and 
December. The cost this year will be the same 
as last year; $12.00 per one pound bag of 
pecan halves or pieces, or for a twelve pound 
bag of chocolate covered pecans.  See Marie 
Powell or another member of UMW if you are 
interested. 
 Christmas and regular greeting cards will 
also be available for $2.00 each. These 
special cards have been designed and made 

United Methodist Women 
Celebrate the Harvest! 

Learning about Heifer International 
Photos Courtesy of   
Lenora Miller & Cindy Harper 

by Marlis Morelock for funding of UMW 
mission projects. 
 Check with any of the officers and they will 
assist you in finding more information about 
the pecans and greeting cards. 
 
- Marie Powell 



Commandments - with the first three focusing on 
God and the final seven 
focusing on other people. The 

Stone Tablets    
The tablets of stone symbolize God’s giving of the Law to 
Israel through Moses on Mount Sinai (Horeb). They’re often 
shown with Roman numerals I through III on the left tablet 
and IV through X on the right. This represents the Ten 

Christian Symbols 

 Complete this proverb from the 
Bible: “Better is a dinner of vegetables 
where love is … ”  
A.  “ … than a silver platter of meat and 

unresolved anger.”  
B.  “ … than a fatted ox and hatred with 

it.”  
C.  “ … than a prepared 

bird and family 
bickering.”  

D.  A l l  o f  the 
above.  

Answer: B (See Proverbs 15:17, NRSV.)   

image of the stone 
tablets also may 
represent the entire 
Old Testament.  

Puppets in the Pulpit 
“The Gifts” 

 A delightful story of the gifts of 
stewardship will be shared by the New 
Horizons Puppets in the Pulpit during 
morn ing worsh ip on Sunday, 
November 11.  The chi ldren’s 
e l e m e n t a r y  S u n d a y  s c h o o l 

puppeteers, Kendra Boone, Cade Garrett, Isadora 
Grossman, Lydia Olmsted, Reggie Spelman, and Dalin 
Stufflebean will bring the message of Christian service.  



Church Office Hours & Information  

Sunday Services: 
9:30am ~ Sunday School 
10:45am ~ Worship 
12:00noon ~ Fellowship 
 
Pastor’s Office Hours 
Monday & Thursday 
9am ~ 12noon 
Church Office Hours 
Monday ~ Friday 
9am ~  1pm 
 
Phone:  573.443.7058 
Fax:  573.443.7063 
www.newhorizons-umc.org 
Facebook:  NewHorizonsUMC 
 
 
 

STAFF: 
Heather Morgan, Pastor 
heathermccainmorgan@gmail.com 
 
Adriene Green,, Music Director 
SingHisPraise@newhorizons-umc.org 
 
Raina Linville, Bell  
Choir Director 
raebug70@gmail.com 
 
Becky Teacutter 
Administrative Assistant  
office@newhorizons-umc.org 
 
Christopher Morgan 
Custodian 
 
Ellen Haynes & Tara Harper 
Nursery Staff 

� ������ ��	� 
���� 
����
�� ��
� ��	���� 
������ 
��� ��	�� �
������ ���� ���
�� ��
� 
���� �
� �	�� ���
�� ��� 
���� ��	�� �
�
��
�����
������������������������	�
���
��
���
���� ����
���������
����
����
����
�
��������
����	�����
���� �����
���
������������������������
����������������
���
� ����
���������	�����������
��������
��	���������������	� ����
����������	���	������������
��������
	�	�����
�
����������
� �����!����
������
�����"���������
���� ������



Thursday, November 1 
All Saints Day 
 6:30pm Webelos 1 
 7pm Trustees 
Friday, November 2 
World Community Day 
Sunday, November 4 
23rd Sunday after Pentecost 
All Saints’ Sunday 
Daylight Saving Time Ends 
 9:30am Sunday School 
 10:45am Worship - Puppets in the Pulpit 
 12:00pm Fellowship 
 7pm Troop 7 Committee Mtg. 
Monday, November 5 
 6:30pm Webelos 2 
7pm Boy Scouts 
Tuesday, November 6 
Election Day 
Wednesday, November 7 
 6pm Handbell Choir Practice 
 7pm Choir Practice 
 7pm Cub Scouts 
Thursday, November 8 
 6:15pm Stewardship & Finance  
 7pm Church Council 
Saturday, November 9 
 8am United Methodist Men 
 9am Visioning Day Workshop 
Sunday, November 11 
24th Sunday after Pentecost 
Consecration Sunday 
Veteran’s Day 
Organ & Tissue Donor Sunday 
 9:30am Sunday School 
 10:45am Worship 
 12:00pm Fellowship  
Monday, November 12 
 5pm Boy Scouts 
 
 

Wednesday, November 14 
 6pm Handbell Choir Practice 
 7pm Choir Practice 
Thursday, November 15 
 6:30pm Webelos 1 
Sunday, November 18 
25th Sunday after Pentecost 
Bible Sunday 
 9:30am Sunday School 
 10:45am Worship 
 12:00pm Thanksgiving Luncheon:  
  “Share the Bounty” 
Monday, November 19 
 6:30pm Webelos 2 
 7pm Boy Scouts 
Wednesday, November 21 
 6pm Handbell Choir Practice 
 7pm Choir Practice 
Thursday, November 22 
Thanksgiving 
Church Office Closed 
Friday, November 23 
Church Office Closed 
Sunday, November 25 
Last Sunday after Pentecost 
Christ the King Sunday 
United Methodist Student Day 
 9:30am Sunday School 
 10:45am Worship 
 12:00pm Fellowship 
Monday, November 26 
 7pm Boy Scouts 
Wednesday, November 28 
Newsletter Articles Due 
 6pm Handbell Choir Practice 
 7pm Choir Practice 

New Horizons November Activities 



November 1 Trista & Sean Soendker Nicholson 

November 3 Art Lee 

November 9 Charlie Arsta 

November 10 Boyd & Marilyn Bell 

 Dick Curry 

November 11 Becky Widener 

November 28 Jon Cox 

November 30 Claudette Cranor 

NOVEMBER 
BIRTHDAYS & 

ANNIVERSARIES 


